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Residents of Wrangell can
expect to receive a question-
naire in their post office box
this month asking what they
know about amphibians,
specifically frogs and salaman-
ders. 

The mail survey is part of
University of Alaska Fairbanks
(UAF) student Joshua Ream’s
research. Ream, 27, is pursuing
an interdisciplinary PhD from
UAF in ecological anthropolo-
g y, which focuses on the rela-
tionship between humans and
their environment, or as Ream
puts it, a way to combine his
“interests in both the natural
and social sciences.” 

Ream said people in A l a s k a
seem to have knowledge about
subsistence species and game
species, but not about other
animals, especially amphib-
ians. There are six native
species of amphibians in
Alaska – three native frogs, and
three native salamanders – all
of which have been “severely
understudied,” Ream said. 

These six species, however,
are all located along the Stikine

R i v e r, making Wrangell a per-
fect place for Ream’s research.
The mail survey, expected to
reach Wrangell P.O. Boxes by
mid to late February, will ask
residents such questions as
what they know about amphib-
ians, where they see them and
if they have noticed any
changes in these native species
over the years. 

“ I t ’s really an attempt to look
at community knowledge as a
whole about what people know
about amphibians,” Ream said. 

His overall goal is to identify
economic ways in which base-
line data on species diversity,
distribution and abundance for
non-game organisms can be
obtained, he said. 

“I propose that local knowl-
edge and its subsets (communi-
ty knowledge, indigenous
knowledge, citizen science)
may be valuable tools that have
been under-utilized in the
past,” said Ream. 

Near the end of February,
Ream plans to travel to
Wrangell to help promote the
s u r v e y. 

Many in Wrangell may rec-
ognize Ream, as he has been to

the island town researching
amphibians on and off for the
past couple of years. He hopes
this presence in Wrangell will
encourage residents to fill out
and return the survey. 

Ream will also be returning
to Wrangell for research in
M a y, and plans to spend much
of his time here along the
Stikine. 

Ream is originally from
southwest Pennsylvania. As an
u n d e rgrad, Ream majored in
animal sciences and minored in
wildlife and fisheries science at
Penn State. He went on to
receive a master in biology
from Austin Peay State
University in Tennessee. Ream
spent time studying in A l a s k a
during college and said he
“always knew I would return.” 

Throughout his college life,
Ream found summer jobs in
Kodiak, Fairbanks and
Anchorage. 

“I just fell in love with it,”
Ream said of A l a s k a .
“Sometimes, I just feel more at
home than I even do back
E a s t . ”

And, through his pursuit of
higher education in the state he
has come to love, Ream said he
has found that feeling of home
here in Wrangell, as well. 

“Everyone in Wrangell has
been incredibly helpful to me,”
he said. “I really feel at home
t h e r e . ”

What do you know about amphibians?

University of Alaska Fairbanks PhD student, Josh Ream, pic-
tured with a wood frog. Ream will soon be asking Wrangell res-
idents to tell him what they know about wood frogs and other
native amphibians. 
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